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Weir River Estuary Park Committee

Sept. 17, 2003 Minutes
Attendance: Jason Burtner, Linda Beres, Lawry Reid, Margo Clerkin, Faith Burbank, Judeth Van Hamm, Lloyd Emery, Scott Plympton, Nancy Kramer, Kirk Shilts (Hingham Water Supply Committee), Dick Avery

1) Reports from individuals on progress on their tasks

Faith Burbank

· Met with Hingham Town Administrator Charlie Cristello, who will present the Open Space and Access Report to the Hingham Selectment

· The Hingham land acquisition priorities are properties that are both important and easy to protect:


Parcel #19—owned by Hingham; put under conservation at Town Meeting


Parcel #9—owned by Weymouth Light; seek conservation easement

· Also met with Hingham Planner Katy Lacy, who will get more info on properties

· Nov. 1 is the deadline for Hingham CPA (Community Preservation Act) fund requests 

· Will seek to have Ed Tedeschi appointed as a second Hingham representative on WREP Committee

Linda Beres

· Hopes to form Weir Service Corps with about three students from each town’s high school to work on Weir River Estuary activities in conjunction with the Green Building, i.e., helping to rehab, helping prepare exhibits. Hopes to start with helping with the Green Building October work weekends

Llloyd Emery

· Met with Wildlands Trust Director Scott MacFadden concerning land he plans to donate to the Wildlands Trust by end of 2003

· An advantage of donating to the Trust is that the donation does not need Town Meeting action

Sarah White

· Presented draft canoe-kayak access brochure

· Would like to use Scott Plympton’s maps, put in access points with key. Will describe access points—parking, whether usable at low tide

· Suggestion made to have signs visible from water

· Requested an Estuary logo

Lawry Reid

· Four October Straits Pond forums will cover knowledge base; aimed at developing a Pond management plan; will also be aired on cable

· On the second Monday in November—feedback meeting to listen to residents in Hull Selectmen’s meeting room 

· December—recommendations to Hull and Cohasset Selectmen

· Recently a Pond committee consisting of Hull personnel was formed to deal with smell and issue of Straits Pond Island culvert

· Jason pointed out that the culvert is dry when the West Corner flood gate is lowered
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Jason Burtner

· Presented Straits Pond initial flushing data

· Two data loggers collected data every three minutes at West Corner and at the Dunns’ between May 14 and June 3

· When the West Corner gates were totally open, the Pond fluctuated one foot between 2 and 3 foot NGVD (National Geodetic Vertical Data), did not totally drain
· Water flowing out had an initial salinity of approximately 16 parts per thousand
· Water flowing in had 28 parts per thousand salinity, almost equivalent to sea water

· Demonstrated that opening the gates brings in higher salinity water

· Army Corps of Engineers is using the data in flood plain management and to help design the new West Corner bridge and gates

· Hull Town Manager Chris McCabe is working with Cohasset and Hingham on funding solutions

Nancy Kramer

· Working on stenciling of storm drains

· Found historical info on Pond fish

· Reported that Wildlands Trust Director Scott MacFadden in working with the Winsors on the donation of their land

Dick Avery

· Cohasset Boy Scouts are interested in cleaning up the access point at West Corner in Cohasset

· Recommended a crosswalk across Route 228 in West Corner

· Will ask to be officially appointed as Cohasset representative to WREP Committee

2) Discussion of beginning work under Coastal ACEC Stewardship grant

· Acquisition planning subcommittee—Initial members: Judeth Van Hamm, Dick Avery, Faith Burbank, Lawry Reid, and Lloyd Emery, with support from Hingham Planner Katy Lacy, Hull Conservation Officer Margo Clerkin, Hull Assistant Assessor Dave Beck, and The Trustees of Reservation Ecologist Andy Walsh 

· Consultant: Consensus to hire UMass/Boston Urban Harbors Institute to prepare land acquisition plan and report as well as access brochure

Additional discussion

Judeth Van Hamm plans to work on bringing Community Preservation Act (CPA) to Hull 2004 Annual Town Meeting.  Paula Jewel led successful adoption of CPA in Hingham.  In Hingham there is a provision that if someone has a low income or is retired, the person can submit a letter to waive the CPA fee.  Expenditure of CPA funds is approved each year at Town Meeting.  Adoption of the CPA has a five-year life.  
